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July 2024 

MEETING DATE/TIME     The 2024 ALPOA, Inc board meets on the 2nd Thursday each month at 
1:00 PM in the Spencer meeting room for anyone who would like to attend. 

Annual ALPOA Meeting 

The annual ALPOA meeting will be held Friday, August 2nd at 3 p.m. in the pavilion. Our speaker 
will be Gary Bills discussing the Neighborhood Watch Program. Free beer and wine will be 
provided to attendees. 

Burgers/Brats/Bingo 

Burgers, brats, and bingo will be held August 27 in the pavilion with food service beginning at 
5:30 p.m. Bring cash to buy bingo cards. All proceeds will be donated to the Alto Lakes 
Scholarship Committee. PLEASE RSVP to ensure we have enough food. Last time, we ran out of 
food because we did not have an accurate count. 

ALPOA Angels are ready to help! 
These are volunteers who can help you around your house with items such as adding salt to a 
water softener, salting a driveway, and even changing light bulbs that require climbing on a 
ladder.  
To qualify for this volunteer help, you must be:  
• a member of ALPOA  
• at least 65 years old or have a physical disability or illness that would prevent you from 
performing these tasks.  
 
If you would like more information on this program or want volunteer your time to help, 
contact Susanne Mathis at 575-686-8198 or at smathis2009@gmail.com. We want to help YOU! 

 
 
Vinegar Available 
Each year, ALPOA provides vinegar for combating thistles. We have moved the location to the 
cart barn. Be sure to keep those thistles under control! 

https://alpoa.info/


PARADE! 

 
 
ALPOA traditionally holds a patriotic parade on the 4th of July but due to recent fires 
affecting our club and first responders, we chose to postpone it. 
 
The new date for this parade will be the Saturday BEFORE Labor Day, August 31st. 
 
This will be a Celebration of our First Responders parade. 
 
Lineup will be at 9 a.m. at the Outlaw entrance at the end of High Mesa. 
 
Parade will begin at 10am. 
 
We are asking that golf carts, ATVs and floats be decorated in honor of our First 
Responders and/or in honor of our country. 
 
We are in need of a few more convertible cars to escort our Honored First Responder 
Grand Marshals. If you would be interested in providing one, please contact Glen Parry. 
 
We are also going to be doing a fundraiser with this parade to help our community.  We 
are still working out details of this portion, so watch your emails/Facebook for 
more details. 
 
In lieu of having a contest for the best decorated golf carts, ATVs and floats, the prize 
money will be donated to the fundraiser. 
 


